
 
 
July 28, 2017 
 
 
FILED ELECTRONICALLY 
 

Michael S. Colo 
D: 252.972.7105 
F: 252.972.7045 
mcolo@poynerspruill.com 

Ms. M. Lynn Jarvis 
Chief Clerk 
North Carolina Utilities Commission 
4325 Mail Service Center 
Raleigh, NC 27699-4300 

 

 
RE: Application of Appalachian State University, d/b/a New River Light and Power 

Company for Adjustment to Rates and Charges Applicable to Electric Service  
in North Carolina 
Docket E-34, Sub 46  

 
Dear Ms. Jarvis: 

Enclosed for filing is Appalachian State University’s (“ASU”), d/b/a New River Light 
and Power Company (“NRLP”) Application to Adjust Retail Rates (the “Application”) 
pursuant to Sections 62-133.2, 62-134 and 62-135 of the North Carolina General Statutes 
(“N.C.G.S.”) and Rule R1-17 of the regulations adopted by the North Carolina Utilities 
Commission (the “Commission”).  In support of the Application, ASU is pre-filing Direct 
Testimony and Exhibits, as well as Commission Form E-1, Rate Case Information 
Report-Electric Companies. 

 Pursuant to Section 62-300(a)(3) of the N.C.G.S., a check in the amount of 
$500.00 is being submitted for the filing fee in this matter. 

 Pursuant to Commission Rule R1-28(e)(1), ASU plans to deliver sixteen (16) 
paper copies of the entire filing to the Commission on or before Monday, July 31, 2017. 

 Please contact the undersigned if you have any questions. 

Sincerely, 

 
Michael S. Colo 
 
Enclosures 
 
cc: Christopher J. Ayers 
 



 
CERTIFICATE OF SERVICE 

 
Docket No. E-34, Sub 46 

 
 I certify that a copy of Appalachian State University’s, d/b/a New River Light and 
Power Company, Application of Appalachian State University, d/b/a New River Light 
and Power Company for Adjustment to Rates and Charges Applicable to Electric Service 
in North Carolina has been severed by hand delivery, depositing a copy in the United 
States Mail, first class postage prepaid, or by electronic mail, properly addressed to the 
following parties of record: 
 
Christopher J. Ayers 
Executive Director 
Public Staff 
North Carolina Utilities Commission 
4326 Mail Service Center 
Raleigh, NC 27699-4326 
 
This the 28th day of June, 2017. 
 

 
       
Michael S. Colo 
Attorney for New River Light and Power 
Company 
Post Office Box 353  
Rocky Mount, North Carolina 27802-0353 
Telephone: (252) 972-7105 

030192-00011000/6070251v8 

 
 


